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February 4, 2015 

(1:00 P.M.)
Minutes of Council Members Gulliford and Jones meeting of February 2, 2015 
Topic:  Downtown Housing.
Location:  Conference Room A, 4th Floor, 117 West Duval St., City Hall, Jacksonville, FL
City Attendees: Council Member Bill Gulliford, Council Member Warren Jones, Margo Klosterman (Mayor’s Office), Aundra Wallace (Downtown Investment Authority), Guy Parola (Downtown Investment Authority), Dan MacDonald (ECA) and Stan Johnson 
See attached sign-in sheet for additional attendees.
Meeting convened: 11:35 a.m.
* Council Member Gulliford opened the meeting and commended Council Member Jones on his suggestion to combine the two Ad Hoc Blight Committee Subcommittees that they chair.  He proceeded to updated Council Member Jones on the:

- Suggestions from Housing and Community Development of the strategies as well as potential uses of the Vacant Property Registry fund and the legality of using those funds for those particular uses.

- Comparison of the Vacant Property Registry of other cities with Duval County.

- The recommendation that a specific percentage of the funds be dispersed for each strategy versus a specific amount allotted for each strategy.

- The issue of property liens accumulating on a particular piece of property beyond the value of the property. 
* Council Member Gulliford discussed the possibility of renovating the Genavor Building and building additional housing adjacent to it. Also, he likes the idea of renovating the three shotgun homes that are at Jefferson and Church Streets, and converting them to rentals in an attempt to enhance downtown housing.
* Council Member Jones explained and discussed the Lazy Asset Study, i.e. Property Asset Management Optimization (PAMO), which his subcommittee is addressing. Also, he discussed some of the challenges faced by an aging population that hinders participate in community improvement activities.

* Meeting topics for the joint subcommittee meeting will include a discussion on neighborhood and City own properties, update on the PAMO program and the Vacant Property Registry.  The name of the combined Ad Hoc Blight Subcommittees of Council Member Gulliford’s Neighborhood Organization Subcommittee and Council Member Jones’ Foreclosure Zombie Properties Subcommittee will be the Ad Hoc Blight Committee Neighborhoods and Housing Subcommittee.

The meeting was adjourned. 

Meeting adjourned: 11:55 a.m. 
Minutes:  Stan Johnson
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